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GREENFIELD WATER UTILITY 

 

11 June 2024 

 

Mayor Guy Titus 

Board of Works and Public Safety 

10 South State St. 

Greenfield, IN  46140 
 

Re: Chlorine Price Escalator Notice 
 

Mayor and Board Members, 

  

As per our contract with JCI Jones INC., they have provided a notice of an increase in Chlorine 

price per cylinder from $1.57 per pound of chlorine gas to $1.61 per pound of chlorine gas. As we are 

not placing delivery orders for JCI Jones INC. at this time, this increase notice does not impact us at this 

time. I would ask the Board approve the Mayor to sign this letter of increase as presented. A copy of this 

letter would be sent back to the company for their records. 

  

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 
Charles Gill 

Manager 

Greenfield Water Utility 

 

cc: Jane Webb, Utility Coordinator 

 Gregg Morelock, City Attorney 

 Lori Elmore, Clerk-Treasurer 

 

http://www.greenfieldin.org/


 

 
 
 
 
May 30, 2024 

PLEASE SIGN AND RETURN BY 6/12/24 
TO AVOID POSSIBLE SHIPMENT DELAYS 

 
Greenfield Water Utilities 
451 Meek Street 
Greenfield, IN 46140 
 
 
Dear Customer: 
 
Raw material cost increases were recently issued by the Producers of chlorine.  It is necessary for us to pass 
those increases on to our customers.   
 
Effective July 1st, 2024 your chlorine price must increase to $242.00 per cylinder.  All other terms & 
conditions will remain the same. 
 
Please know that while we do everything in our power to keep increases to a minimum, we have no control over 
Producer operations or raw material cost increases. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation and understanding.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
JCI Jones Chemicals, Inc 
 
 
JCI Jones Chemicals, Inc 
1765 Ringling Blvd 
Sarasota, FL 34236 
 
 

Please sign below and return via email to beechgrove@jcichem.com or return via fax to (317) 787-8384. 
 
 
Accepted by: ___________________________________________     Date: _______________ 

mailto:beechgrove@jcichem.com


2801 Post Oak Blvd., Suite 600 
Houston, TX 77056 

Tel 713.960.9111 

March 15, 2024 

Dear Customer: 

Effective immediately, or as permissible by contract, Westlake is announcing a price increase 
for Chlorine (sold independently or as part of an ECU) by US$ 45 per short ton in the United 
States, and C$ 65 per metric ton in Canada.  This increase is necessitated by a tightening 
supply/demand balance of chlorine in addition to increased logistics costs. 

Standard lead time for all chlorine rail shipments is 21 days. 

If you have any questions regarding this price change, please contact your sales professional. 
Westlake values the opportunity to supply your Chlorine requirements, and will strive to earn 
your business every day. 

Sincerely, 

David Kokowsky 
Director, Commercial Chlor-Alkali 

 


